Barbara Smith Glasscock

215 Glasscock-Bethke Rd., Georgetown, TX 78626 Tel: 512 8636734 emgjr43@earthlink.net

Chris Dyer, Director The Williamson Museum 716 South Austin Ave. Georgetown, TX 78626

December 7, 2009

Dear Chris,

I was invited by my friends, Kandy Dipprey and Mildred Davis, to attend a meeting of the Williamson County Historical Commission on November 12, 2009. Since that meeting, I have decided that I would like to apply for membership in your organization.

I was born and raised in Williamson County, graduating from Georgetown High School. I spent most of my married life in neighboring Bell County. Upon my husband's and my retirement 7 years ago, we moved back to Georgetown.

My father, Woodrow W. "Jiggs" Smith and his father were both lifelong residents of Williamson County. My father and mother lived all of their married life in Georgetown.

I would like to contribute, in some part, to the preservation of the history of Williamson County.

Sincerely,

Barbara Smith Glasscock

Balan Glassevel